












































































 

  
 

 
  

 
  

 
 

 
  

 
  
  

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
  
  

 
 

 
  
  

 

Way Ahead/Next 

Steps 

DFO/Chair/FAC Staff 

0 Ms. Hoit seconded the motion. 

0 The FAC held a discussion around this recommendation 

• Ms. Serrano stated that she was in favor of using Ms. Flanz amendment to the proposal 
to move forward with it. The amendment was to add "or equivalent" after every 
"Upward Bound" mention in the proposal. 

• Mr. Begland agreed that the recommendation shouldn't get watered down by listing a 
specific program. 

• Ms. Flanz reiterated what her concern with the wording of this proposal was. That this 
proposal, as written, presents the Secretary with a binary choice. There may be 
something in the Brentwood School Charter or funding that does not allow them to opt 
into this. 

• Lt. Gen. Hopper asked the committee if they agreed with adding "or equivalent" after 
every "Upward Bound program" mention in the proposal. 

• Lt. Gen. Hopper called on a motion to vote on the proposal. 
• Lt. Gen. Hopper roll called and noted that the proposal passed by a unanimous vote . 

• Lt. Gen. Hopper discussed the next meeting and potential dates for it. He suggested 
sometime in early November and the DF.O will coordinate with the Board on the possible 
dates. The agenda will be worked on for the next meeting and more time will be spent 
on recommendations and discussions. For the next meeting, it is anticipated that the 
ROD will be complete, and the Principal Developer will have moved out on planning. 
Additionally, somebody will be brought in to brief on the oil and gas lease to get more 
information on that. There will also be an update on the IPT. 

• Eugene Skinner thanked everyone for being there . 
• Mr. Mangano added that the sessions were very informative and insightful. 
• Ms. Betty Moseley Brown, Chief of FAC, added that this is a public meeting and there is 

an official meeting taker. Minutes will be available within 90 days of this meeting. She 
added that the meeting did have video recording so if anyone did not wish to be 
recorded, please let the DFO know. 

• No further comments were made . 
• Lt. Gen. Hopper adjourned the meeting . 

/s/ John D. Hopper, Jr. 

Veterans and Comm ity Oversight and Engagement Board 

Federal Advisory Committee 
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